
TOWN OF OCONTO FALLS
MINUTES OF 

THE FEBRUARY 10, 2020, MEETING
6 P.M. – TOWN HALL

Chairman:  Dave Alsteen                
Supervisors:  Vic Peterson, Mike Kaczmarek        
Treasurer:  Sue Konitzer                   
Clerk:  Heather Fifield              
Present:  Julie Zeitler, Judy Zeitler

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by Chairman Dave Alsteen.  The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited.  All members were present.  Mike moved to approve the Agenda; Vic seconded; 
motion carried. Vic moved to approve the Minutes of the previous meeting as published; Mike 
seconded; motion carried.  Sue read her treasurer’s report.  Mike moved to pay the bills; Vic 
seconded; motion carried.

Vic moved to waive the fee for a Temporary Liquor License for the Karl Zeitler Memorial Hunt, 
which will be held on March 28; Mike seconded; motion carried.  The paperwork was completed.

Sue brought to our attention that the BMO Harris Bank will be closing its Oconto Falls branch in 
April.  Sue received proposals from Peshtigo National Bank, Associated Bank, and Flagstar Bank.  
Afer comparing their services and rates, it was Sue’s recommendation that we go with Flagstar 
Bank.  Vic so moved; Mike seconded; motion carried.  Sue will start getting the process of changing
banks rolling.

We want to be able to add unpaid Ambulance Assist Fees to our tax roll.  Heather is checking with 
WTA on the proper verbiage for the Ordinance, so this item will appear on our March Agenda.

We have a new election machine – the ICE machine, which will count all paper ballots.  Our poll 
workers will be cross-trained so they can handle any job except registering new voters, which will 
be handled by the Chief Inspectors.  All voting will now be done by paper ballot.

Public Discussion:  None.

Board Discussion:  We’d received several positive comments about our snowplowing.

At 6:35 p.m. Vic moved to adjourn; Mike seconded; motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather Fifield, Clerk


